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Asst. Secry., for Public and Indian Housing, HUD § 1000.2 

Subpart A—General 

§ 1000.1 What is the applicability and 
scope of these regulations? 

Under the Native American Housing 
Assistance and Self-Determination Act 
of 1996 (25 U.S.C. 4101 et seq.) 
(NAHASDA) the Department of Hous-
ing and Urban Development (HUD) pro-
vides grants, loan guarantees, and 
technical assistance to Indian tribes 
and Alaska Native villages for the de-
velopment and operation of low-income 
housing in Indian areas. The policies 
and procedures described in this part 
apply to grants to eligible recipients 
under the Indian Housing Block Grant 
(IHBG) program for Indian tribes and 
Alaska Native villages. This part also 
applies to loan guarantee assistance 
under title VI of NAHASDA. The regu-
lations in this part supplement the 
statutory requirements set forth in 
NAHASDA. This part, as much as prac-
ticable, does not repeat statutory lan-
guage. 

§ 1000.2 What are the guiding prin-
ciples in the implementation of 
NAHASDA? 

(a) The Secretary shall use the fol-
lowing Congressional findings set forth 
in section 2 of NAHASDA as the guid-
ing principles in the implementation of 
NAHASDA: 

(1) The Federal government has a re-
sponsibility to promote the general 
welfare of the Nation: 

(i) By using Federal resources to aid 
families and individuals seeking afford-
able homes in safe and healthy envi-
ronments and, in particular, assisting 
responsible, deserving citizens who 
cannot provide fully for themselves be-
cause of temporary circumstances or 
factors beyond their control; 

(ii) By working to ensure a thriving 
national economy and a strong private 
housing market; and 

(iii) By developing effective partner-
ships among the Federal government, 
state, tribal, and local governments, 
and private entities that allow govern-
ment to accept responsibility for fos-
tering the development of a healthy 
marketplace and allow families to 
prosper without government involve-
ment in their day-to-day activities. 

(2) There exists a unique relationship 
between the Government of the United 
States and the governments of Indian 
tribes and a unique Federal responsi-
bility to Indian people. 

(3) The Constitution of the United 
States invests the Congress with ple-
nary power over the field of Indian af-
fairs, and through treaties, statutes, 
and historical relations with Indian 
tribes, the United States has under-
taken a unique trust responsibility to 
protect and support Indian tribes and 
Indian people. 

(4) The Congress, through treaties, 
statutes, and the general course of 
dealing with Indian tribes, has assumed 
a trust responsibility for the protec-
tion and preservation of Indian tribes 
and for working with Indian tribes and 
their members to improve their hous-
ing conditions and socioeconomic sta-
tus so that they are able to take great-
er responsibility for their own eco-
nomic condition. 

(5) Providing affordable homes in safe 
and healthy environments is an essen-
tial element in the special role of the 
United States in helping Indian tribes 
and their members to improve their 
housing conditions and socioeconomic 
status. 

(6) The need for affordable homes in 
safe and healthy environments on In-
dian reservations, in Indian commu-
nities, and in Native Alaskan villages 
is acute and the Federal government 
should work not only to provide hous-
ing assistance, but also, to the extent 
practicable, to assist in the develop-
ment of private housing finance mech-
anisms on Indian lands to achieve the 
goals of economic self-sufficiency and 
self-determination for Indian tribes 
and their members. 

(7) Federal assistance to meet these 
responsibilities should be provided in a 
manner that recognizes the right of In-
dian self-determination and tribal self- 
governance by making such assistance 
available directly to the Indian tribes 
or tribally designated entities under 
authorities similar to those accorded 
Indian tribes in Public Law 93–638 (25 
U.S.C. 450 et seq.). 

(b) Nothing in this section shall be 
construed as releasing the United 
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